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Topic and suggested by Update Status / Proposed action 

Member Education and Training 
 
Raised by Councillor Sandy 
Dallimore at the 7 September 
meeting 

At the September meeting of the Committee 
Councillor Dallimore proposed that a working group 
be set-up, comprising the five newly elected members 
and one or two longer serving members. The group 
would look at member education and training with a 
view to making recommendations for next year’s 
induction programme.  
 
The Working Group have met and agreed a scoping 
document, which is submitted to the October meeting 
of the Committee for consideration and approval.  
 

Committee to consider the scoping 
document.  

Teenage Mental Health - In 
Grimsbury & Hightown, I’ve 
seeing a sharp increase in 
casework relating to children’s 
mental health issues, following 
the pandemic lockdowns. 
 
 
I would really like to understand 
what, if anything, is within scope 
of CDC O&SC to support our 
13-19 year olds with mental 
health issues. 
 
Raised by Councillor Perran 
Moon at the informal session 
held on 30 June 2021 

Following the update provided at the September 
meeting Councillor Moon requested further 
information, specifically regarding the 13 to 19 age 
range and the mental health programme being 
delivered in schools.  
 
The Sport and Physical Activity Manager is attending 
the October meeting to give a presentation on the 
programme.   
 
 

Councillor Moon to advise if the 
presentation given on 19 October 
answers his initial query.  
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The relationship between the 
District council and our parishes 
 
Raised by Councillor Sandy 
Dallimore at the informal 
session held on 30 June 2021 

Initial information had been provided and Councillor 
Dallimore was due to meet with the Healthy 
Communities Manager to discuss the subject in more 
detail, however this had to be postponed and took 
place on 25 August 2021.  
 
Councillor Dallimore would like to establish an 
investigative and fact finding working group, that 
would feedback any identified areas for a future more 
detailed working group. 
 
A small group (5 maximum) to investigate and 
understand the interactions between CDC and the 
parishes that operate under it. With a focus on looking 
for easy gains in the communication, and relationship, 
democratic benefit and to identify areas of value to 
CDC operations. 
 
To look in to future practice and interactions to the 
benefit of both CDC, members and the parishes. 
 

At its September meeting the Committee 
agreed to establish a working group 
comprising 5-6 members to review this 
topic. To date no Members have 
expressed an interest in joining the 
working group.  
 
Cllr Dallimore and Democratic and 
Elections Officers have been working on 
a draft scoping document, which will be 
circulated to Members to give more of an 
idea of the scope of the review. It is 
hoped that Members will come forward to 
join working group.  
 
In light of the above, the scoping 
document will be submitted to the 
November meeting of the committee for 
consideration and agreement.  
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Invitation to join the working group to go to all CDC 
Members, and consideration given to inviting one or 
two parish clerks as co-opted members.  
 

Planning Policy for the District, 
including the Growth Deal. 
 
Raised by Councillor Ian 
Middleton and 3 former 
committee members, May 2019 
 

As previously reported, officers from Planning Policy 
have agreed to attend a future meeting of the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee to discuss this 
subject. 

Attendance will be scheduled when 
appropriate. 

Digital Infrastructure/5G (to be 
considered at the same time as 
the Cherwell Industrial Strategy 
due to the synergies between 
the items)  
 
Raised by Councillors Tom 
Wallis, Bryn Williams and 1 
former committee member, May 
2019 
 

In light of the COVID pandemic and as part of the 
council’s recovery strategy, the Cherwell Industrial 
Strategy has been superseded by the emerging 
Recovery and Prosperity Strategy for Cherwell.  
  
This timetable for the work is under review and is 
currently under the ‘items to be allocated’ section of 
the work programme. At the June Executive meeting, 
the Assistant Director Growth & Economy agreed to a 
request for an All Member Seminar on the draft 
Strategy at the appropriate time.   
 
 

Attendance will be scheduled when 
appropriate. 

 


